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THANKING THE PRESIDENT AND EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF THE FCÉNB 

 

Edmundston, October 4, 2024 – The Fédération des conseils d'éducation du Nouveau-Brunswick (FCENB) would 

like to express its deep gratitude to Mrs. Marie-Ève Rousseau, President, and Mr. David Couturier, Executive 

Director, for their exceptional leadership and unwavering dedication to New Brunswick's francophone education 

system. 

 

Under their leadership, the FCENB has made significant strides in school governance and strengthened its 

commitment to quality education for all francophone students in the province. Their passion for education and 

strategic vision have been essential pillars of our organization. 

 

The FCENB's slogan, “French at Heart, Education in mind”, perfectly reflects Ms. Rousseau and Mr. Couturier's 

commitment. Their invaluable contribution has left a lasting imprint on our educational community. 

 

We wish them every success in their new professional adventures and thank them sincerely for all they have 

accomplished. 
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